
July 2021 
Dear Parents and Carers: 
 

‘Let all that I am praise the LORD; may I never forget the good 
things he does for me.’ Psalm 103:2 

 
Well, it’s certainly been an eventful week!  The children and staff 
coped admirably in the heat but I have to say it’s been much more 
pleasant in school since the temperature dropped. 
 
The children in Year 6 have had a lovely send off.  A particular 
highlight was the Year 6 fete when a variety of weird and wonderful 
stalls helped us to raise money for charity, and the PTA-led Year 6 
leavers’ party, which all of our Year 6 children thoroughly enjoyed. 
 
Looking back on the year, it certainly has been busy!  We were very 
lucky to be able to send the children on a variety of trips, including 
three residentials, as well as a large number of in-school workshops.  
We’ve had success in various sporting competitions, and all of those 
children competing should feel proud, not only of their 
achievements, but also in how they behaved and represented our 
school values.  Our musicians have also thrived, and the school’s 
music concert was a real highlight of our cultural calendar.  Playtimes 
have also improved, with the children experiencing different 
activities and opportunities throughout the year. 
 
The children have all worked hard on their learning this year.   As a 
staff, we were aware of the missed learning from COVID, and used 
our catch up funding for some additional tutoring, as well as 
employing Mrs Christie as a Numbers Count teacher.   We have 
introduced a new way of teaching writing, and we are seeing the 
results of this new approach.   
 
The early part of the year was particularly impacted by COVID and I 
would like to take this opportunity to thank our parents for their 
support over what was an extremely difficult period.  I would also 
like to thank our staff who worked very hard to keep the school 
running despite extensive staff and pupil absence.   I think I speak for 
all of us in school when I say I never want to see a temporary 
timetable ever again!   I hope, and pray, that the worst of COVID is 
behind us and that the normality that we have enjoyed over the past 
term continues into next year. 
 
I hope that you all have a restful – and enjoyable – summer with your 
children, and that those of you travelling abroad do not experience 
too much travel chaos.  I look forward to seeing you in September. 
 
Best wishes 
Mrs Wand 

Horsell Junior School  
Annual Awards 

 
 

The Bedser Cup 

Keeley, Year 5 
 

Head Teacher’s 
Award 

Jacob and Oscar L,  
Year 6 

Governors’ 
Award 

Anya, Year 6 

Outstanding 
Sports Person 

Dylan, Year 5 



Year 6 Awards 

Reading Progress Award 
Tapiwa 

 
Reading Attainment Award 

Grace 
 

Writing Progress Award 
Ismail 

 
Writing Attainment Award 

Isabella M 
 

Maths Progress Award 
Florence H 

 
Maths Attainment Award 

Luke 

Art Award 
Sophia S 

 
Music Award 

Giulia 
 

Science Award 
Ben 

 
History Award 

Ruggero 
 

Geography Award 
Ava 

 
Computing  

Tom 

Languages Award 
Alais 

 
PHSE Award 

Joseph 
 

RE Progress Award 
Sebastian 

 
RE Attainment Award 

Amelia 
 

PE Attainment Award 
Poppy 

 
Swimming Award 

James 

Year 5 Awards 

Values Award 
Ruby 

Dove Award 
Amelia M 

Reading Progress Award 
Bertie 

 
Reading Attainment Award 

Sam F 
 

Writing Progress Award 
Noor 

 
Writing Attainment Award 

Brieuc 
 

Maths Progress Award 
Molly 

 
Maths Attainment Award 

Dylan 

Art Award 
Luka D 

 
Music Award 

Fleur 
 

Science Award 
Max 

 
History Award 

George L 
 

Geography Award 
Connor 

 
Computing  

Freya  P 

Languages Award 
Zinneerah 

 
PHSE Award 

Matilda 
 

RE Progress Award 
Yusuf 

 
RE Attainment Award 

Rachel 
 

PE Attainment Award 
Willow 

 
Swimming Award 

Thomas C 

Values Award 
Ewan 

Dove Award 
Ethan F 



Year 3 Awards 

Year 4 Awards 

Reading Progress Award 
Harriet 

 
Reading Attainment Award 

Brendan 
 

Writing Progress Award 
Katherine 

 
Writing Attainment Award 

Elliott 
 

Maths Progress Award 
Coco 

 
Maths Attainment Award 

Jessie C 

Art Award 
Honey 

 
Music Award 

Ahaana 
 

Science Award 
Isaac 

 
History Award 

Oscar 
 

Geography Award 
Jakob 

 
Computing  

Karthi 

Languages Award 
Juliette 

 
PHSE Award 

Ruby 
 

RE Progress Award 
Usman 

 
RE Attainment Award 

Haniya 
 

PE Attainment Award 
Evan 

 
Swimming Award 
Vika and Isaac R 

Values Award 
Clara 

Dove Award 
Mason 

Reading Progress Award 
Amaia 

 
Reading Attainment Award 

Aisha 
 

Writing Progress Award 
Jack L 

 
Writing Attainment Award 

Maja  
 

Maths Progress Award 
Mia S 

 
Maths Attainment Award 

Lucy 

Art Award 
Irina 

 
Music Award 

Amy 
 

Science Award 
Gilbert 

 
History Award 

Sam D 
 

Geography Award 
Freddie C 

 
Computing  

Alex 

Languages Award 
Hannah 

 
PHSE Award 

Matilda 
 

RE Progress Award 
Humza 

 
RE Attainment Award 

Charlotte 
 

PE Attainment Award 
Anna 

 
Swimming Award 

Maja 

Values Award 
Maddie 

Dove Award 
Maxim 



House Cup winners! 
 

Well to all the children for all the House Points they have 
earnt this year and a huge well done  to the House Cap-
tains who have At the end of this year,  have 

won with 10,154 points. Well done! 
 

CLANDON—9,585 
LOSELEY — 8,850 

HATCHLANDS— 7,792 

 

Esmé in year 5 had 
her dance show 
Saturday 9th July.  
She won the junior 
street dance award 
for the whole school! 
 
Well done Esme! 

ECO COMPETITION WINNERS 
 
The Eco committee ran a com-
petition to design them a logo.   
 
Thank you to everyone who en-
tered—there were some amaz-
ing designs!  In the end, the 
winning design was awarded to 
Anna in Elm.   
 

Personal Achievements and Awards 
 

Kylie:   Achieved purple modern dance award 
Rosie: Achieved purple TAP award 
 
 
Ava:  Awarded Brownie gold award; passed piano exam  
Edie:  Awarded Brownie gold award;  player's player 
award in netball  
James:  Achieved Silver Scouts award 
 
Eloise:   Achieved merit Grade 1 piano exam  
 
Luca: Moved up in his swimming  
Sam F: Moved up to level 5 in his swimming 

Value Award 
 

Congratulations to the following pupils, who 
demonstrated the value of FORGIVENESSS this half 

term. 

Austin (Ash) 
Rio (Elm) 

Caylen (Oak) 
Ahaana (Acer) 
Charlie (Palm) 
Karsten (Pine) 

Fleur (Beech) 
Jake (Cedar) 

Ramin (Rowan) 
Reon (Cherry) 

George (Spruce) 
Alfie (Willow) 

Year 6 leavers fete 
 

Well done year 6, who organised a fantastic fete for 
year 3—5.  The various games and stalls raised a total 
of £274.34 which will be divided between several 
charities chosen by the leavers.   
 
Thank you! 

Litter Competition Results 

All year groups have been working hard 
to keep their outside areas tidy and 
litter free over the last 9 weeks.  We 
have been awarding scores each week 
and we are pleased to announce that Year 4 are the 
overall winners.    Well done to Year 4 who have 
been awarded the 'Dustpan and Brush' trophy!  

DISTRICT ATHLETICS 
We have just heard that Horsell Junior came in 5th place 
for the year 3 and 4 District Athletics competition and 
Year 5 and 6 came in in 3rd place overall.  We did not 
receive individual results.  Well done to all those who 
competed!   

GREAT VOLUNTARY WORK 
Thank you Keeley and Eloise, Cedar, who 

volunteered at the Lion’s Martian race 
which raises funds for a number of chari-

ties.  The picture of them volunteering 
with their guide unit was featured in 
Woking News and Mail (top right). 

INSPIRATIONAL FUNDRAISING ISAAC! 
Isaac in Acer worked hard to complete an 11 mile swim over 3 
months, raising £60 for Diabetes UK.  This is a cause close to home as 
one of his close family members is diabetic . 
 
Well done, Isaac! 


